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www.rd799.com
Re:  Property Improvements or Maintenance Requiring a Permit From Reclamation District 799
Dear Property Owner:

Reclamation District 799 (“RD 799”) is sending this letter to all property owners and residents within the District to inform them and/or remind them about RD 799’s duties and authority regarding levees and flood protection in the District.
RD 799 is a reclamation district formed under the California Water Code, and its chief responsibility is to provide flood protection for District residents.  This duty gives the District the legal authority to inspect, maintain and repair levees. Also as part of this responsibility, the District has the authority to determine what property improvements (such as of fences, landscaping, utility lines, etc.) may be installed on or around the levees, how those improvements may be installed, and what types of improvements or installation methods are prohibited. Additionally, property maintenance activities on or around the levee, such as tree or vegetation removal,  may require a permit from the District.   A diagram of RD 799’s jurisdictional area of the levee and basic information regarding encroachment restrictions is printed on the reverse of this letter for your information.
Generally speaking, improvements that have been determined by either the State of California or the District’s Engineer to not negatively affect the structural integrity of the levees or the District’s ability to inspect, maintain, or repair the levees, or those that will not cause a hazard in a flood emergency may be allowed by the District.  Improvements that negatively affect the levees or prevent the District from performing its flood control duties are prohibited. 
All improvements on or around the District’s levees require the property owner to get prior approval from the District by applying for, and receiving approval of, a “Levee Encroachment Permit.” Levee Encroachment Permit applications are available at the District Office. Generally speaking, if you own property on the levee crown (top), or levee slopes of the levee, or within ten-feet of the levee toe, you are subject to permit approvals through RD-799.  If your property and proposed improvements are OUTSIDE the ten-foot distance from the “levee prism” (the area comprised of the levee top, slopes and toe) then you are not required to obtain a permit through RD 799.  If you are unsure, please contact the District Office to verify whether or not you need to obtain an encroachment permit.

Failure to obtain a permit prior to commencing work will result in the issuance of a “Stop Work” order, and possible removal of all non-approved improvements at the property owner’s expense. 

Should you have any questions about the District’s permitting process, you may call the District Office, at (925) 684-2398.

Sincerely,

Jane Lorie, D.V.M.
Dr. Jane Lorie
President, Board of Trustees

Reclamation District 799
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